
 
  

Reopening Plans & Our Future 

  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

All of the Willows staff hope you and your families are well at this difficult time, 

and continue to thank you for your patience as we prepare to reopen 

on Wednesday July the 1st. 

We have been asked to update you on the survival prospects of Willows in the 

coming months.  

For the last several months our income has dropped to an 

average £6000/month and we thank all those parents that have made 

voluntary contributions so that we can meet some of our monthly fixed costs. 

Our biggest problem on reopening is our occupancy levels, which for 

July/August have dropped by a whopping 18%. However, our biggest threat 

arrives in September when children leave to go to school. We would normally 

expect our occupancy levels to be >90% but because the lockdown has cost 

us 4 months in filling these places, the occupancy has dropped to 

63%.  Whilst this level is not sustainable, I can assure that we are doing all we 

can to increase the occupancy to a realistic level. We are also attempting to 

raise money through the CIBL to smooth out the anticipated cash flow 

problems. 

We have also been asked why we did not open on June the 1st as the 

government requested. Firstly, we were given only two weeks to create our 

own risk assessments, determine the number of children returning (and hence 

staff required), and then train staff in any new practices. Put simply, my 



analysis of the government proposals did not make much sense, many still do 

not, and it is heartening to know that changes to government guidance as 

recently as June the 6th has addressed some of my concerns already shared 

with parents and staff. 

It is worth noting that I am an Immunologist by training with a background and 

continued interest in vaccines for cancer. I would imagine, at least in the early 

years sector, I am uniquely qualified to assess the science behind COV-2 and 

Covid-19. To this end, I have made it a point to read the original publications 

and research/opinions on this novel virus. I think you can be rest assured that 

I have taken an evidence based approach to our solutions re:reopening. 

Of course, from a financial position it would have been better that Willows 

reopened on June the 1st. However, I took the view that two weeks was not 

enough time and that the guidance was misguided! I have shared this with you 

all so that you can make an informed decision to use or not use our services. 

But be clear, our motivation has and will always be safety over profit. 

I hope this small bit of background information clarifies much of what we have 

been asked to do. 

Kind Regards, 

Dr Kevin Rigley (Owner) 

 


